From: Mary Knight

Sent: 12 November 2019 11:44

To:

Cc: 100avenueroadCMP

Adams, Steve (Councillor)

Luisa (Councillor)

Subject: New CMP proposal - 2017/6638/CMP

Dear Mr Coltrini

As I was diagnosed with COPD (degenerative lung disease) recently, I am very concerned with the extra pollution connected with extra lorries proposed for the 100AR build . Pollution levels are now negatively effecting us all and cannot be ignored. The old and the young are particularly vulnerable and the Green Space has an abundance of children an pensioners, what with the Community centre, the Winch Youth Project, the Sports Centre, the library and the old people's home.

My grandchildren frequently use the Sports Centre and the Green Space. One of them suffers from asthma. I hope I don't have to stop them from going there anymore because of the increased levels of pollution you are now proposing. The flow of 25 huge construction lorries will be literally only one sheet of hoarding away from children playing in the the Green Space. So I think all vehicles should be restricted to Avenue Road /A41 because it will mean less pollution on the Green Space side, where levels are already well in excess of EU limits. No amount of monitoring will alter this fact.

People's heath should considered a priority, so I hope a better than will be proposed.

Yours Sincerely

Maeve Tornero